Holmeswood Methodist School Chapel Lane Holmeswood Nr Rufford L40 1UD

Tel: 01704 821360 email: head@holmeswood.lancs.sch.uk

Friday 3rd July 2020

Dear Parents and Friends,

I hope you are all managing to stay safe and well.

The full-day, Keep in Touch sessions this week have been a tremendous success. I am so pleased that we are able to offer the opportunity for every child to return to school for some time before the summer break, while continuing to provide meaningful remote-learning support for all our families.

We will continue to welcome children back into school for a full day visit each week for the next two weeks, as follows:

- Mondays Nursery & Reception
- Tuesdays Year 3 & Year 4
- Wednesdays Year 1 & Year 2
- Thursdays Year 5 & Year 6

Please drop your children off between 9.15 and 9.30am and collect them between 2.30 and 2.45pm. They will require a packed lunch and water bottle.

We will also continue to operate the Key Worker Bubble until Friday 17th July – drop off between 8.45 and 9am; collection between 3.00 and 3.15pm.

If you have anything at home which belongs to school (books, sports kits etc), please send it with your child on one of their visits.

We are currently preparing for a full return to school in September. Term starts of Tuesday 1st. This will of course be under constant review and could change at any time!

Over the coming weeks we will be sending various letters home - snacks, school dinners and music lessons etc. And you will be able to book before/after school club sessions on School Money. You will also be receiving a phone call from your child's teacher over the next week for a verbal end of year report on progress and attainment.

Please don't hesitate to contact me if you wish to discuss any of the above.

Take care, Mr Relph Higson Headteacher









